MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD FEBRUARY 19, 2012
NOTE:  Mailing Address- District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address- District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL



   60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
               District 41 web site:  http://dist41.aa-nia.org  
PRESENT AT MEETING
:  

Tom M., Walt K., Jeane M., Terri S., Dave R., Todd F., Sheryl E., Bob M., Raymond W., Linda B., Michael F., Steve T., Kimberly R., Antonio S., Lee K., Jason H., Linda L., Tony W. and Bruce H.
Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 2nd Tradition and 2nd Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition.  

Walt K. DCM, chaired meeting

INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSR’s – Bruce H. (Resentmentville)
Visitors – None
Anniversaries – Ray W. (26 yrs.)
   Steve T. (9 yrs.)

OLD BUSINESS: 
Discussion of Internet Protocol was tabled until next meeting.  

NIA Spring Conference reminder.

Recap of DuPage Open.

NEW BUSINESS:  

Announcement of the resignation of the Corrections Chair (Chris T.).
After a discussion of what to do with old meeting directories when the new one is issued, it was decided that the old directories should be destroyed after one year.
OFFICERS REPORTS:
Secretary:

(Tom M.)  Asked for help in paring the District Roster.  January Minutes were approved.
Treasurer:
(Steve T.)  Ending balance was $1,506.95  Disposition of Pink Can check ($44.00) considered.  Wally will provide necessary contact for clarification.  2012 Adjusted Budget adopted.  Treasurer Report approved.

DCM:  (Walt K.)
Attended Committee Meeting.  Participated in DuPage Open.
Alt. DCM:
  (John S.)  Absent.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

BTG:  (Cheryl E.)
Reported Elmhurst I.O.P. is working well.  Visited Serenity House.  Arranged meeting with Antonio S. at Elmhurst I.O.P.  Funding for Big Books was arranged.
ANSWERING SERVICE:
(Terri S.)  Reported Answering Service is okay financially.  Thanked Jason H. and Dave R. for fixing the printer.  Expressed need for volunteers.  Walt K. reviewed Answering Service spreadsheet.  Discussed merits of automated answering system and callbacks.  Decided to maintain status quo, while looking for more volunteers.

ARCHIVES:
(Dave R.)  To obtain cassette tapes from Tom M. to digitize.  Lee K. offered encouragement.  
CPC:
(Open)  
CORRECTIONS:  (Open)
GRAPEVINE:  (Bob M.)  Promoted Grapevine website.  
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:  (Glad C.)  Absent.
LITERATURE:  (Todd F.)  Received official verification of position.
LCM:  (Open)
NEWSLETTER:  (Lee K.)  Next newsletter to be issued by April 1.  Inquired about printing small quantities of the newsletters and financing.  
PI:
 (Open)
SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Linda B.)  Stated need for volunteers to drive individuals to meetings.
TREATMENT:
(Antonio S. ) Announced that there were 830 attendees at the Impact Panels.  Will need more Spanish/English pamphlets.  Treasurer (Steve T.) reminded Antonio to submit expenses for reimbursement.
It was decided that 2,000 DuPage Directories will be ordered.  
WEBMASTER:

(Jeane M.)  Reported 4,283 unique visits, of which 20 were from different countries, including China and Russia.   There were 14,071 revisits.  Noted a spike in hits related to the DuPage Open.  Asked for any input (flyers/brochures) for posting.  Added Answering Service information.  
Linda B. announced that Synagogue Etz Chaim would like to host more meetings.  
WORKSHOPS:  (Lee K.)  Will use all three of last month’s suggestions for workshop topics throughout the year.  
Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Sunday, March 18, 2012. 1:00 P.M.  Anona Center East
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